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Letter/Petition for Approval of Board Member:

Metropolitan Edison Company/ Pennsylvania 

Electric Company Sustainable Energy Fund 

ORDER

BY THE COMMISSION:









On September 23, 1998, at Docket No. R-00974008 and R-00974009 the Commission approved the Joint Petitions for Full Settlement of the restructuring proceeding filed by Metropolitan Edison Company and the  Pennsylvania Electric Company (Met Ed / Penelec) so as to comply with the requirements of the Electricity Generation Customer Choice and Competition Act, 66 Pa. C. S. §§ 2801-2812.   Among the provisions of the approved settlement was the establishment of a Sustainable Energy Fund to promote (1) the development and use of renewable energy and clean energy technologies, (2) energy conservation and efficiency, and (3) renewable business initiatives and projects that improve the environment in the Company’s service territories.  




On June 4, 1999, the Commission approved the Advisory Board.  On January 27, 2000, the Commission approved the Bylaws for the Met Ed/ Penelec Sustainable Energy Fund.   The approval of the Bylaws allowed the fund to begin operations to promote the development of and use of renewable and clean energy technologies in Pennsylvania.




At the Board meeting of the Met Ed / Penelec Sustainable Energy Fund on June 24, 2004, the Board accepted the resignation of Mr. Brian Hill representing the interests of the “environmentalists”.   At the same June 24, 2004 meeting, the Board approved the nomination of Mr. Davitt B. Woodwell by the environmental community.  Currently, Mr. Woodwell is Vice President of the Pennsylvania  Environmental Council. Previously, Mr.  Woodwell  held the position of Executive Director for the Riverlife Task Force in Pittsburgh and was a Regional Director and Staff Attorney for Pennsylvania Environmental Council.  He is an attorney and resides in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania. 




By letter/petition dated  July 22, 2004, the Met Ed/ Penelec Sustainable Energy Fund requested that the Commission approve the appointment of Mr. Woodwell to represent the environmental interests. Mr. Woodwell would replace Mr. Hill who served on the Board over the past four years before changing employment to work  in the Governor’s Policy Office.  




Since the appointment followed the intent of the Fund’s Bylaws and was approved by the established board, the Commission is of the opinion that the nomination is acceptable.  In view of the environmentalist’s support for Mr. Woodwell and his significant experience in the environmental arena, it appears that he will be a valuable asset in representing the environmental interests on the Board;  

THEREFORE,


IT IS ORDERED:




1. That the nomination of Mr. Davitt B. Woodwell to the Advisory Board for the Metropolitan Edison Company/ Pennsylvania Electric Company Sustainable Energy Fund is hereby approved.




2. That a copy of this Order be served on Mr. Davitt B. Woodwell, the Metropolitan Edison Company/ Pennsylvania Electric Company Sustainable Energy Fund, the Office of Consumer Advocate and the Office of Small Business Advocate.









       BY THE COMMISSION,

                                                                                     James J. McNulty 









       Secretary

( SEAL )

ORDER ADOPTED: August 19, 2004 

ORDER ENTERED: August 20, 2004
Docket Number:
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